
Romo — From Tahoe to the pro
golf circuit?
By David Gardner, Bleacher Report

Although his football career with the Cowboys is finished and
his basketball career with the Mavericks never got out of
warm-ups, Tony Romo isn’t through with professional sports:
The 37-year-old former Dallas quarterback is attempting to
qualify for the U.S. Open.

But first he will be returning in July to the American Century
Championship in Stateline. This will be the first time he has
played in the celebrity golf tournament in five years.

Romo has a long history on the links. He began as a boy,
playing with his father, Ramiro (who eventually competed in
the 2015 U.S. Senior Amateur). At Burlington (Wisconsin) High
School, Tony Romo was a three-sport athlete, competing in
football, basketball and golf. And although he didn’t play
much basketball beyond high school, he continued with a heavy
golf course load even as he was looking for his break in the
NFL.

Before his rookie season in 2003, Romo made his first attempt
to qualify for the U.S. Open, finishing seven strokes shy in
Chicago. In May 2004, he fell short in another run at the
Open. Later that summer, he won the Tri-Course Golf Tournament
in Racine, Wisc., before competing in Cowboys training camp.
In  fact,  during  that  camp—which  he  entered  as  the  No.  4
quarterback behind Quincy Carter, Vinny Testaverde and Drew
Henson—Romo considered a permanent change in profession.

Although he never did make the cut for the U.S. Open, he found
success in several other tournaments during those years, most
notably the American Century Championship, a competition that
pits celebrities and athletes against each other for a week at
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Lake Tahoe each summer. Romo participated every year from
2007-12,  coming  in  second  place  three  times  and  never
finishing  worse  than  11th.

Read the whole story
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